
My name is Logan Hilton, a senior South Pointe High School, class of 2020 

My teaching internship was a great experience and I learned so much. 
One of the major things I learned, especially in special education, is to be 
flexible. Day to day was never the same. We had our usual routine but the 
events that would take place during the day (kids having accidents, 
breakdowns, or sickness) could change what was required from me. One day 
I needed to be a doctor, a hair stylist, a therapist, a friends, and a teacher. 
During these virtual times I have learned that being adaptable, just as in the 
class room, is as important in your own home. When given an opportunity to 

further my education I needed to take it regardless of the difficulties it may bring. I will take all of 
this knowledge to Methodist University to get my Special Education Degree while playing 
football. To anyone thinking about taking any ATC program, not just the teaching courses, do it. 
It was the best decision and has given me the best experiences in the real world. It has brought 
me many friends and given me the confidence that teaching is what I want to do. These courses 
gave me the opportunity to explore a possible career field before college and that’s something 
that not many people get.  

These courses got me in the field, in the real world, and that’s what I love. Here are a few 
examples.  

 


